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August 9, 2016
The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:
This letter transmits an ordinance that will authorize the King County Executive to sign an interlocal agreement with the City of Redmond relating to fire code permits in unincorporated King County.  This interlocal agreement delegates issuing of fire code operational permits to the City of Redmond, thereby allowing more efficient issuing of permits to citizens within Fire District 34.
A ten year agreement, the interlocal agreement provides authority to perform building and property inspections deemed necessary to provide fire prevention services.  It promotes efficiency and improves customer service by delegating permit issuance to a service provider located closer to the customers.  
It meets the King County Strategic Plan by establishing a culture of customer service and delivery of services that are responsive to community needs.
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will help King County residents who need fire inspections and permits within the Redmond/Sammamish area.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact John Starbard, Director of the Department of Permitting and Environmental Review, at 206-477-0384.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


John Starbard, Director, Department of Permitting and Environmental Review
